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Hurricane A jert

Hurricane Supply Kit

Batteries, Flashlights & Fluorescent
Lantern (Battery Powered)
Bottled Water

(7 to 14 gal. per person)

(You can use (cleaned) sinks,
(cleaned) bathtubs, plastic bottles,
pots and pans to store water)
Bread & Crackers

Canned Beverage

Canned Meats, Fruits & Vegetables

Dry Cereals, Instant Milk & Peanut Butter
Emergency Phone Numbers

First-Aid Kit & Insect Repellent

Fuel, Lighters, & Matches

Ice Chests & Ice Packages

Manual Can Opener, Paper Plates
& Towels

Pet Supplies

Plastic Cups & Utensils

Prescriptions (2 wk. Supply) in
plastic container.

In case you have to leave your home, do not forget to obtain cash, fuel
vehicles, map, phone/address book, compact TDD, notepad / pen or pencil,
special items, umbrellas, pets and pet supplies.....




FROM THE EDITOR

| need your help to locate Mary Frances (Sheppard) Spanbauer. Her newsletter has
been returned “undeliverable” several times. If any of you know where she lives or have
Houston her address, please send it to me at 9954 Kirkshire Dr., Houston, TX 77089-2207.

Deaf Senior

Citizen o
Newsletter Some subscriptions are past due. The label on the front of your newsletter shows your
name, address and expiration date. This would help to remind you of your renewal is

Editor ;
ErdrE Shiy due so you can pay in advance.
Staff Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
Karen Clifton | Thank you,
Mary Jo Frank Shaw
Stevens
Audrey Please send any news, information or recipe that you wish to share with other Senior
Wright | Citizens. Mail to: Houston Deaf Senior Citizens, 9954 Kirkshire Drive, Houston, TX
77089, email to hdscnews@yahoo.com, or fax to (281) 416-0799 or (713) 781-4576.
From C.R.R.:

Career and Recovery Resources, Inc. (CRR) provides instructions in Adult Basic Education for all levels of

learners. CRR uses state-of-the art computers as part of their instructional system. All instructors are fluentin —

ASL. Please contact Kunle Adegboye at (713) 754-7042 TTY for more information.
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From Zelma Curbello of LOVE FUND:

We personally want to thank you very much for your generous donations to Love Fund: Arlene Benham, Nellie
Bishop, Karen Clifton, LaRue Clifton, Gus/Zelma Curbello, Dorothy/X.Z. Curry, Maurice Ford, Albert/Joyce
Hammons, Thelma Jo Hays, Billie/Sam Manugum, Joe/Lennie Morton, Frank Shaw, Mary Jo Stevens, Betty
Telfer, and Audrey Wright.

Anyone who wishes to donate $$$ to LOVE FUND should please make check or money order payable to
Houston Deaf Senior Citizens Fund. Please mail to: Mrs. Zelma Curbello, 9623 Tiltree, Houston, TX 77075.
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RENEWALS:
Thank you for renewal: Donnell Bryan, David Bunch, Ann Frazier, Shirley Jackson, Ruth Jones,
Jesse/Bonnie Lauve, Malcolm Pace, Robert Southwell, Malcolm Tate, L.V. Thornton and Robert Wood.

NEW SUBSCRIBER:
Welcome to our new subscriber: Richard Clark.
NOTE: To Richard... TSD Homecoming in Austin will be on October 13 & 14, 2000. This is for your

information

NEW S.C. MEMBERS:
Welcome to our new Senior Citizens Members: Flora F. Daniels, Virginia Evans and Alfred Wagner.
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é, Obituaries

Opal Agnes (Cole) Miller, 81, passed away July 21, 2000 and was buried at Brookside Memorial Park in
Houston, TX on July 24.

Robert O. Lankenau, 80, died on July 22, 2000. Born in Ft. Wayne, IN. He attended the Indiana School for
the Deaf and was a graduate of Gallaudet College with a B.S. degree in Chemistry. He retired from the
Firestone Tire and Rubber Co in Akron, Ohio with 42 years of service as an analytical chemist. Throughout his
life he was very active in local, state, and national work for the Deaf. Preceded in death by his first wife, Betty
Jean in 1990, he is survived by his wife, Marlene Jennifer of Akron; daughters, Nora Kraus Szlag of Stow, Jo
Ann Lankenau of Kingwood, TX, and Sabrina L. Baltenbach-Lankenau of Akron; 8 grandchildren; 4 great-
grandchildren; and sister, Laura Hancher of Ft. Wayne, IN. The service was held at St. Paul's Episcopal
Church in Akron, OH. He was buried at Greenlawn Memorial Park. In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made
to the National Association of the Deaf-Young Leadership Camp, 814 Thayer Ave., Silver Springs, MD 20910-
4500 or to Telecommunications for the Deaf Inc., 8630 Fenton St., Silver Springs, MD 20910.

‘Mary Ann (Buza) Waneham, 96, mother of Billy Buza, passed away on August 4, 2000. Billy had been take
care of her for about 15 years. She was buried at Earthman Restheaven Cemetery on August 7, 2000.
Billy, you have our deepest sympathy.

TODAY’S THRIFTY TIP:
$$$$$ The Cheapest Drain Cleaner on Earth!! $3$$$

We have all probably had one too many clogged drains to deal with in our lifetimes. And those liquid drain
cleaners, well besides being expensive, don’t always work the way we want! And the cost of a plumber is out
of sight! So, here’s a sure-fire method that works and saves a ton of money! All you need is hot water and a
big bucket! Fill your bucket with the hottest water you can get and pour it down your clogged drain or toilet.
Do this three times and tah-dah! Your drain is cleared — slick as a whistle! If you wish, you can also bring the
water to a roaring boil on the stove before pouring it into the drain. (CAUTION: if the water spill on you, your
skin will be badly burned!) This trick has been used successfully by apartment superintendents and has saved
folks a lot of time and money!

RECIPE
Dream Cake
1 prepared angel food cake 1 cup - milk
1 — 20 oz can crushed pineapple, drained 1 large carton (12 oz) whipping topping
30 large marshmallows 1 small pkg of coconut

Crumble cake and spread out evenly in bottom of a large pan. Pour pineapple evenly over cake. Heat mile and
marshmallows in saucepan over low heat until marshmallows are dissolved. Pour this evenly over layer of
pineapple. Spread whipped topping over cake to create frosting effect. Sprinkle with coconut. Chill.
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United Air Lines put on trial as deaf man fights for job
by Andrea Estes of Boston Herald News of May 11, 2000

John Sprague was flying high when he was offered the job as a mechanic for United Air Lines. But Sprague's
career crashed and his future stalled when two days before he was to start, the company withdrew its offer.

*| was very hurt," said Sprague, 38, of Grafton, who was rejected because he is deaf. "It had always been my
dream and goal," he said. Sprague, who holds both mechanic's and pilot's licenses, was so sure he could do

the job he decided to fight, filing suit against the mammoth company in 1997.

His trial began yesterday in federal court. He, his deaf wife and daughters all watched from the gallery aided by
a sign language translator. “"This is a classic case of discrimination under the Americans With Disabilities
Act," said his lawyer, Harold Lichten, in opening statements before Judge George O'Toole, who will decide the
case without a jury. “There are no peripheral issues. United Air Lines concedes the sole reason it rescinded
a job offer as line mechanic at Logan Airport is because he is deaf. They did so based on the most
stereotypical assumptions imaginable. They thought he was completely deaf and wouldn't be able to hear
critical wamning sounds," said Lichten. They never bothered to check, argued Lichten. With the help of two
digital hearing aids, Lichten said, Sprague can hear most of what he needs to do the job - testing and repairing
planes coming in and out of Logan.

In fact, Sprague, who worked as mechanic at Taunton Airport for 13 years before applying to United, is now
working as a mechanic for AirTran, an airline based in Fort Lauderdale. His current supervisor is expected to

testify on his behalf.

United lawyers said real safety concerns prevented them from making good on the job offer. Mechanics must
check out entire airplanes, including entertainment systems and flight recorders. Sprague couldn't perform
those duties, said attorney Douglas Dexter, nor could he communicate with other mechanics, pilots, the air
traffic tower or maintenance headquarters in San Francisco. “(Mechanics) may need to contact San
Francisco by telephone when there's a serious problem - when they make a potentially life-threatening
decision about whether an aircraft can take off," Dexter said. ““He cannot communicate or hear the words,"
he said, adding that “safety is an overriding concern.” The company did offer Sprague another job, but he
wants the one he was promised. “"We're very conscious of our responsibilities as they relate to the Americans
With Disabilities Act," said United spokeswoman Susana Leyva.

Career and Recovery Resources, Inc (CRR) had its fourth annual Barrier
Breaker Award Luncheon on July 25, 2000 at the Westin Oaks Hotel in the Galleria.
Ms. Mary Keegan, founder of Houston’s End Hunger Network, was honored at the
luncheon. The Keynote Speaker was Mayor Lee P. Brown. Lisa Foronda of
Channel 11 News was the Master of Ceremonies. The hall was full of people to
honor Ms. Keegan and support CRR.

Each year the Barrier Breaker is an opportunity for CRR to recognize and reward clients who have overcome
significant barriers along their paths to success. It also serves as their major fundraising event for the year. Six
clients from different programs were invited to the luncheon and asked to speak about how the programs at
CRR changed their life for the better. Audrey Wright was picked for Deaf Services. She participated in
Computer Literacy, Deaf & Hard of Hearing Program. She explained about how CRR helped her to become
more comfortable with many word processing features, as well as using Windows 98. She was proud to
mention that she’s working for Deaf Senior Citizens Newsletter and secretary for St Dominic Deaf Club. She
also mentioned that the number of deaf people attending CRR is growing. More importantly she has come to
realize that with proper training, deaf persons can do just as well as any hearing person.

4




Audrey received an award “In Recognition of Star Client, the Barrier Breaker 2000” Audrey is thankful that she
had attended the computer class at CRR and if not for that CRR, she would ever be part of SC Newsletter Staff
and is excited to be part of SC Newsletter.

On August 9th some of senior citizens and two interpreters, Mary Redman and Mike Lee
were toured at Enron Field. The tour was enjoyable. Wheelchairs were provided to those
Senior Citizens that needed them for the tour. The Enron Field employees were friendly and
excited to learn several signs like wait, follow me, thank you and welcome. The Diamond
Club at first level is very nice and expensive! That place is for VIP members only who buy
all season tickets and become members of Diamond Club. There’s a second level called
Club Level but it is different from Diamond Club. The Enron Field site is 38.51 acres and
holds 41,000 seats, which is smaller than Astro Dome, but it's only for baseball. Astro Dome
holds 61,000 seats, which is for football, baseball and other events. After the tour, we
stopped by Drexler's BBQ Restaurant for lunch. Clyde Drexler's mother owns the restaurant. Clyde is a retired
professional basketball player for Houston Rockets. His brother also works there. The food was good. It was
nice to meet Clyde’s mother and brother, but we were a bit disappointed not to see Clyde himself. He was in
China at that time for business and pleasure. His mother said that he travels a lot. The Senior Citizens enjoyed

their day.

News from Joe/Lennie (Benefield) Morton:

Joe/Lennie ( Benefield) Morton, their daughter without her husband of Pasadena, TX and Lennie’s brother and
family from Ft Worth, TX took a ride in Big Red Boat lll Cruise to Vera Cruz, Playa Del Carmen & Cozumel,
Mexico from July 29 to August 5. They all enjoyed the cruise, tours and good meals.

News from Frank Shaw:
Our daughter, Sandy, and her husband, Alf, from South Carolina came to visit with us for a week. We went to

visit other daughter, Toni, and celebrated our grand daughter’s birthday & adoption party at Spring City Park
Clubhouse behind her house. There were about 40 people. The party was really fun-——-they served a lot of
foods and prizes. We played horseshoe game.

We all had a good time touring the Aquarium at Moody Garden in Galveston. Sandy & Alf are excitedly
expecting their first baby due in March 2001. My wife and they went shopping all day for baby things. Alf was
thrilled to buy a baby carseat for his car even though Sandy already has one for her. They left and drove
directly to their home for 14 hours. Also, another daughter, Jean, and her husband from San Antonio visited
with us for a couple of days. They enjoyed and rested before going back to work & school at University of
Texas-San Antonio.

Special Thank You Notes from Ann Satterwhite (Ruby Lavender’s daughter):

1.) To All My Special Friends,

Thank you for your thoughtfulness for all the wonderful food during our time of loss. All of you have meant
so much to me through all the years...all of you played a special part of my life.

A special thank you to Eugene/Opal Piercy and Clyde/Marie Hays for your faithfulness in taking momma to
Senior Citizen and church. Bless each and every one of you. All of you meant so much to momma and | know
you will miss her as we do. | ask one thing of you...continue to care, love, and see about each other. God

bless.

2.) To: Lorene Blomdahl, Menfee Holdren, Christine/Joy McKinnon and Pemella/Curtis Smith:

The family of Ruby Lavender acknowledges with deep appreciation your kind expression of sympathy.
Thank you for your thoughtfulness in your donations in our Dear Mother's memory to the Love Fund. Love,
Ann




CALENDAR OF EVENTS

SEPT 12 & 13, 2000 @ AMC Studio 30 — 2949 Dunlave
Open captioned movie: “Scary Movie” — check the times in the newspaper

SEPT 12 & 13, 2000 @ Loews Cineplex Spectrum — 2660 Augusta Dr -
Open captioned movie: “The Adventures of Rocky and Bullwinkle" — check the times in the newspaper

SEPT 13, 2000 (Wednesday)
Senior Citizens will meet at Metropolitan Multi-Service Center at 1475 West Gray from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

SEPT 15-17, 2000 (Friday through Sunday)

Southwest Deaf Festival will be held at Trading Fair Il. Times for the festival are Friday, 9 AM to 5 PM,
Saturday and Sunday 10 AM to 5 PM. The Saturday evening performance starts at 7 PM at the Radisson
Hotel Astrodome. For more information: contact Rachelle Guidry and Kareena Heath at 713.869.4365
(TTY/voice) or visit the website at www.geocities.com/cajun052/swdf/default.htm.

SEPT 21, 2000 (Thursday)

Senior Citizens will meet at Woodhaven Baptist Church at 9920 Long Point. There will be potluck for lunch. If
you wish to bring covered dish, please contact Maurice Ford at (713) 455-3507 TTY or Elnora Morgan at (713)
675-1531 TTY who are in charge of covered dish and let them know what you will bring.

SEPT 23,2000 (Saturday)
Deaf Celebration will be held at Bronco Bow!, 2600 Ft. Worth Ave, Dallas, TX.

Day Pass (Exhibitions) 9 AM to 5 PM including storytelling, Deaf clowns, skits, Deaf Mime Artists, speakers,
face painting and much more...

Night Pass (Canyon Club) 7 PM to 1:30 AM...Performances by Simon Carmel (Deaf magician) and Byron
Bridges (Deaf comedian). For more information: contact at 972-495-0742 TTY, 972-235-0228 fax or
www.deafcelebration.com.

SEPT 27, 2000 (Wednesday)

Senior Citizens will meet at Metropolitan Multi-Service Center at 1475 West Gray from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.
ATTENTION: There will be a field trip to Brenham, TX, on that day. Any of you who plan to go on the trip
need to be at MMSC between 8 and 8:30 AM. The bus will leave at 9 AM. We will tour at Antique Carrousel
and Blue Bell Creamery, then stop by one of the restaurants for lunch. We probably will arrive at MMSC
around 6 p.m.

Did you know?

How long are the two U.S. Borders?
1. The length of the Canadian border is 3,987 miles.

2. The length of the Mexican border is 1,933 miles.



.O_%bs Whittemore
Daril Williamson

5 6

PIP MEETING

12 13 s

26 27 s

Richard & Joan

Field Trip

C. Social
Woodhaven

4413

B

Billie Mangum

15

Roy Adams
Beatrice
Wischkaemper

»

Travis Sessions

Lennie Morton
Beatrice Smith

16

James Moore

30

Social Meeting

(21}

& Birthdas-

Anniversary




* # * x * * *]SD CLASS REUNION # # % * * % *

(1955-1985)
The Salit Lick Bar B-Q

Driftwood, Texas

Friday, October 13, 2000 3:00 to 9:00 PM BBQ Buffet at 5:00 PM

¢ Magician Show 4 Souvenir ¢ Spouses or guest are welcomed
¢ Door Prizes ¢ Skits ¢  Our Memories (slides)

¢ Sand Volleyball ¢ Nature Walk ¢ Fun..fun.fun.

¢ Alumni Picture Taken ¢ Horseshoes Pits

$30.00 per adult includes BBQ buffet, keg beers, wines, door prizes and souvenir.

Schedule Motel 6

Austin (South) 512-467-9111
2:00 - 3:00 Registration/Sight New Braunfels 830-626-0600
3:00 - 5:00 Reception/Display/Activities San Marcos 512-396-8705
5:00 — 6:00 BBQ Buffet
6:00 - 7:30 Skits/ Magic show Days Inn
7:30 - 9:00 Door Prizes / Conclusion San Marcos 512-353-5050

Austin (South) 512/441-9292
Remind: Your accident or injury (both) 1-800-544-8313
Is not our responsible. Thank You!

Econ lodge
San Marcos 512-353-5300

NOTE: No children are allowed at the TSD Class Reunion.

A limit of 500 to attend
Visit website - http://[www.geocities.com/jtbecker/TSD/frames].htm

Please make money order payment to: Dana Glasscock/TSD Reunion
505 Wildwood

[Deadline: Sept. 30, 2000) Seabrook, TX 77586
Name:
Address:
City/State/Zip
Telephone: ( _) Email:
Ticket(s) x $30 per adult = § Non Refundable




Dripping Springs

“ The Sait
| Lick
Wimberly .
:
i A AUSTIN -
Lane 2
3
Kyle E;
San Marcos "  Buda

© The Pavilion is 200 yards west of the restaurant on Onion Creek.

SOUTH ON LOOP 1/MOPAC
Head south on Loop 1 (Mopac) and take it all the way to the end at FM 1826. Turmn left onto FM 1826 and go 7.3 miles. The Salt

Lick is on the right.

TAKE 1H 35 SOUTH
Exit right on Slaughter Lane. Go west on Slaughter until it dead-ends into FM 1826. Make a left and The Salt Lick is approximately

10 miles on right.

~ FROM SAN ANTONIO/NEW BRAUNFELS/SAN MARCOS
Take IH 35 North and pass through San Marcos. Exit right on Hwy 150 (Kyle exit). Turn left over the I-35 overpass into Kyle. At
second stop sign, make a right onto FM 150. Continue approximately 9 miles Follow FM 150 to the right towards Driftwood. Pass
through Driftwood and FM 1826 (Camp Ben McCulloch Road) will be on right. Turn right and The Salt Lick is 1 mile on left (past

the bridge).

FROM “Y” AT OAK HILL
Go west on Hwy 290. At 3™ light (across from Circle K) turn left onto FM 1826 (Camp Ben McCulloch Road). The Salt Lick is

approximately 13 miles on the right.

FROM WIMBERLY
Take 3237 to FM 150 & turn left onto FM 150. Drive approximately 5 miles until you reach FM 1826. Turn right & Salt Lick is 1

mile on left (past the bridge).

FROM DRIPPING SPRINGS/JOHNSON CITY
From Hwy 290, turn right onto RR 12 at the light in Dripping Springs. Go 2 miles and turn left onto FM 150 @ Phillips Cemetery.
Go approximately 5 miles & turn left on FM 1826 (Camp Ben McCulloch Road). The Salt Lick is 1 mile on the left (past the bridge).

NOTE: On Saturday, Oct. 14, 2000 Texas School for the Deaf Alumni Association will have a business meeting at 8:30 AM. Texas
School for the Deaf football players will play against San Antonio Cornstone team at Rudy Gamblin Fields (TSD FIELD) at 4:30 PM.
Making a motel reservation early is a wise thing, because of a major event at Univ. of Texas football game in Austin.

WMWWVNNMWWNWVWVV\W\MWVWMWWWWVWNV\WMMWM

News from Jerry Hassell: The TSD Class of 1950 will celebrate its 50" reunion during this year's Homecoming
weekend of October 14. Please spread word to the members of that class. Claire Bugen, the TSD supt. will present them
with “Golden Diplomas.” They will be recognized at the Friday evening event at Salt Lick, during the TSDAA business
meeting Saturday morning and during the “Pre-game ceremonies” Saturday afternoon, too.
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By Kyle W. Fake
Chronicle Correspondent

The Houston Police Department (HPD) recently marked its 13"
year of work on behalf of the Houston’s hearing-impaired
community at its monthly meeting at the Woodhaven Church
for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing, 9920 Long Point.

Mayor Lee Brown was among officials in attendance, sending a
signal to Houston’s Deaf and Hard of Hearing that their rights
are acknowledged.

It all started in August 1987 when two HPD officers, who had
been taking sign language classes, visited Woodhaven’s
congregation as part of HPD’s Positive Interaction Program,
under the direction of Officer Randy Melton. Their objective
was simply to interact with those present and to answer any
questions they might have had with regard to HPD and its
procedures.

“The audience froze. They were flat afraid, said Melton. “The
deaf are inherently afraid of uniformed police officers.”

The PIP officers tried again several weeks later, when 11
people showed up at the pastor’s urging. Still no questions.

The National Association of the Deaf estimates there are 1.7
million hearing-impaired people in Texas. From a police
officer’s perspective, Melton said, being deaf can’t be
recognized visually.

During the past 13 years, Melton has come to realize the
difficulties of communicating with hearing-impaired
individuals. Unfortunately, up to this point, police officers
have been trained only in a hearing arena.

On the flip side, Melton has aimed at dispelling fears of
hearing-impaired people by helping them understand the police
officer’s training and perspective.

With these dual objectives in mind, Melton has set the
following programs in motion:

» An elective eighthour class is offered to HPD
officers. The class helps them address the special
needs of the hearing-impaired and examines the
cultures of hearing-impaired people who sign, don’t
sign and those who are orally deaf. Participants
become familiar with devices typically used by the
hearing-impaired and associated medical conditions,
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HPD responds to the needs of deaf and hard of hearing

such as a physical imbalance.

» HPD officers may take a 12-week American Sign
Language class at Houston Community College.
Those who pass receive three hours of college credit in
a foreign language and Texas law enforcement
accreditation hours.

» HPD hosts monthly meetings at Woodhaven Church
for the Deaf to share how different HPD divisions
operate and explore how it might better serve the
hearing-impaired.

» In an attempt to dispel their fears, HPD invites
members of the hearing-impaired community to ride
along with police officers on their beats.

» HPD networks with approximately 40 other U.S. law
enforcement agencies to exchange ideas pertaining to
communicating with the hearing-impaired.

» Melton maintains contact with three different
coalitions and task forces for the Deaf and Hard of
Hearing, including the Self Help for the Hard of
Hearing as well as NAD.

Melton presented a workshop entitled “Understanding the
Police Culture” during SHHH’s 14" annual international
convention, which was held in June in St. Paul, Minn.

HPD’s work is spurred by two recent legal settlements
involving hearing-impaired people.

On July 14, a federal jury in Brownsville found that Victoria
County violated Butch Pyle’s rights following an auto accident
and awarded him $230,000. Pyle, who has been deaf since
birth, didn’t understand the arresting officer’s orders.

In March, HPD settled complaints with the Justice Department
concerning the arrest of two deaf men in 1996.

HPD and other government agencies are ensuring that the rights
of hearing-impaired people are protected.

“HPD is working very hard to work with the Deaf and Hard of
hearing,” Melton said.




Deaf and Hard of Hearing

"Positive Interaction Program"

The presentation will be on:

HPD’s
Honor Guard

When official ceremonies are needed the honor guard is call to perform.
Come to the meeting and find out what they do and why.

Meeting Location
Woodhaven Church for the Deaf, 9920 Long Point

7:00pm . . . TUESDAY, September 5th, 2000

From: Officer Randy Melton
Hope to see you there. My TTY # 713-308-9071

Emergency # 911 - then tap spacebar !

Voice # 713-308-9079 Fax # 713-308-9071
email: policedhofh@ev1.net

Interpreter & Captioning Provided




Houston Deaf Senior Citizens

9954 Kirkshire Dr.
Houston, TX 77089-2207

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED
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Houston, TX 77074
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Please enter my subscription: (1 year...$10.00)
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Enclose { ) check ( ) money order

Pleast make payableto: Houston Deaf Senior Citizens

Wail to Frank Shaw
9954 Kirkshire Ave.
Houston, TX 77089-2207
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Mary Redman & Rita Lee
(713) 981-1543 Voice /TTY

You may call them by RELAY TEXAS 1-800 -735-2989 .
Funded in part by Texas Commission for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
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